Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting October 12th, 2015

Council President David Moore called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were Talbotte Richardson, John Braham, and Darryl Kepley along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Water Superintendent Steven Schmitt, Town Attorney Chris Lane and several concerned citizens. The meeting was opened with a prayer from Pastor Avery followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Town Council Meeting:

Minutes: The minutes for September 14th regular meeting was discussed. Motion was made by Councilman Richardson and seconded by Councilman Braham to accept the proposed minutes. Motion passed 4-0.

Financial:

Ordinance 2015-TO-043 Ordinance for 2016 annual budget per Local Budget and Finance Department: Final reading was completed and motion was made by Councilman Richardson and seconded by Councilman Kepley. Motion passed 4-0.

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The checks were approved without objections.

Committee Reports:

Emergency Services:

President Moore advised that Marshal Craig will be graduating from the academy on November 6, 2015.

Property Cleanup:

Councilman Braham has re-inspected the property located at East 5th and Highway 150. The property owner has been contacted the progress has stopped without completing, he will follow up with the Marshal for possible ticketing.

Streets and Roads:

Councilmen Kepley asked about funding for paving roads. Currently there is around \$17,000 in the 2015 budget, if this is not spent the council can provide to transfer this to next year's budget and combine for around \$35,000 in 2016.

Attorney: Chris Lane advised the council that he was in receipt of a request from New Albany/Floyd County Animal Control for payment of \$2,420 for services. The council does not have additional funding to be distributed and believes this amount is covered by the Floyd County funding of the animal control, so this would be double charging for the services.

Attorney Lane advised the council about possible matching funding grant from the State of Indiana. Based on a conversation with Clerk Travillian pointing out the Town of

Greenville's bicentennial is next year. The town was platted in 1816. Perhaps the town can apply for a grant to build a multi-use facility for a community center.

New Business:

President Moore advised there will be a Public Hearing for the rate change for the Heritage Springs Waste Treatment. The meeting will be at 5:00 PM on November 9, 2015 at Greenville Town Hall, 9706 Clark Street.

There will be an executive session for annual employee evaluation held with Superintendent Schmitt at 6:30 PM on November 9, 2015.

Greenville Municipal Water and Sewer Utility Board Meeting:

Superintendent Schmitt gave the monthly adjustment report. The council accepted the adjustments without comment.

Superintendent Schmitt reported that the new leak detector (perm-a-logs) are in place however, no new leaks have been found. One small leak was found and repaired. The monthly lost is still around 15%. One contractor did hit an underground line and worked directly with the town contractor to repair and paid the cost directly.

Superintendent Schmitt has requested a tour of the Edwardsville Water processing plant, and will be taking all Greenville Water Utility employees for the afternoon tour, it will take about two hours. The council agrees that the more information the employees have the better informed they will be and more equipped to answer customer's questions efficiently and correctly.

Sewage Plant:

Superintendent Schmitt advised the council the replacement blower has been installed and was in place operating. There was a small amount of oil on the ground after operating for a short time. Employees will be monitoring closely.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by Councilman Richardson and seconded by Councilman Braham, passed 4-0, the meeting was adjourned.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at Greenville Town Hall located at 9706 Clark Street, on November 9th, 2015.

PRESIDING OFFICER TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA	
DAVID MOORE	

JACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER